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Governing Council meeting on Thursday 21 March. 
This meant we were unable to approve any of the 
proposals that put forward or make any decisions, due 
to understandings were regarding the purpose of 
public education and from there they developed the 
purpose statement.

having a quorum. We are seeking a minimum of five 
parent reps but can accommodate up to twenty. 

What does the Governing Council? What will my 
responsibilities if I joined as a voting member of the 
Governing Council?

Important 
Dates

We are respectful We are responsible We are resilient

Term 3
School Photos (week 8)
Thursday 12th 
September

School Photo Catchup 
(week 9)
Wednesday 18th 
September

Governing Council 
Meetings
Monday 12th August 
(week 4)
Monday 9th September
4:30 (week 7)

Term 4
School Clouse Day

Monday, November 
11th 

I’d like to take a moment to remind everyone about the importance of 
maintaining respectful behaviour while on school grounds. Our school is 
committed to fostering an environment where all students, staff, and visitors 
feel safe, valued, and supported.
Respect and responsibility are two of our core values, and they guide how we 
interact with one another. Whether you're dropping off your child, attending
a school event, or simply visiting, we ask that you model these values in your actions and 
words.
Respect means acknowledging the rights and feelings of others. Please be mindful of your 
language and behaviour, ensuring that all interactions are positive and considerate. Our 
students look up to the adults around them, and your example sets the standard for how 
they treat others.
Responsibility involves taking ownership of our actions and understanding the impact they 
have on our community. We all share the responsibility of creating a positive atmosphere 
where everyone can thrive.
Thank you for your continued support in making our school a welcoming and respectful 
place for all. Let’s work together to ensure that our school remains a shining example of 
respect and responsibility.

Book Week

Thank you to everyone for their support of our Book Week parade on Friday. It was 
fantastic to see the students (and staff) get dressed up as their favourite characters and 
parade around the Gym and school. Thank you to those families who were able to come 
and support by lining the path and applauding the students as they walked by. 

Special thanks goes to our Book Week committee for their organisation and coordination 
of the day.



member of the Governing Council?

Class preferences

It is that time of year when we start planning for the next school year. 
The class placement process is always a tricky time, trying to predict 
numbers and place students in classes that are balanced with all the 
considered variables.

We realise students (in most cases) want to placed with their friends 
and whilst it is important that they have strong social connections in 
their class, sometimes their friends aren’t always the best influence 
on their learning.

Below are instructions for ensuring your preferences are received and 
considered when we begin our class placement process. 

1. Letter – hand written or typed, addressed to the Principal. The 
letter can be delivered to the front office or emailed to 
dl.1901.info@schools.sa.edu.au

2. Please indicate your child’s name, 2024 year level and 2024 class
3. Please indicate up to three friends your child would like to be 

placed with

4. Please indicate any concerns – current or historical i.e. social 
issues

We will do our best to accommodate the requests and support at 
least one of the preferences. If for reasons outside of our control, your 
child is unable to be placed with at least one of their preferences, the 
school will contact you direct.

Please note, we are unable to consider teacher requests.

Requests must be submitted by the last day of term 3 to be 
considered.

mailto:dl.1901.info@schools.sa.edu.au


John Hartley Children’s Centre

In the last two weeks, we have continued to learn and grow at Kindy. In
week 4, the children put their noticing skills to the test as they engaged
in different numeracy and scientific based experiences. During these
experiences, they engaged in critical thinking, posed different
questions, and made hypotheses about their learning. 

In week 5, we celebrated book week, the educators and children both
turned up with some fun outfits. We immersed the children in different
book-based experiences like book making, small world play with story
book characters, and we even watched some stories on the T.V.

The children have continued to develop their thinking skills by
engaging in our predictable learning spaces like the painting station,
playdough table, construction corner, craft table, mud kitchen and the
sandpit. 

BOOK WEEKBOOK WEEK

Term 3 / Week 5



Measurement
This term, our reception students have been 
focusing on identifying and comparing different 
objects. They are learning to use mathematical 
language to make hypotheses and then explain 
their findings to others. The students have worked 
collaboratively with various loose materials to 
explore the capacity of various containers.





Book Week





Book Club

11DV Year 6 Miss Stevens

In 11DV, a group of students engage and share in their very
own Book Club. Each student receives the book on a two night

rotation. They are encouraged to annotate, note take and
express their wonderings within the book for their peers to

also read and engage with. Students have thrived in the
opportunity to share this experience and are looking forward

to watching the video at the conclusion of the book. 



A Week of Hands-On Learning and 
Exciting Experiments.

This week, our students embarked on 
a journey of discovery, engaging in a 

series of dynamic, hands-on 
experiments that enriched their 

learning experience. Below are some 
highlights from this exciting week



We pretended we were on a science expedition and did 
a Biodiversity Count of Insects, Birds and Plants in the bushy 
area just behind The Village. The students really enjoyed it 

and made so many discoveries and observations.

The theme for National Science 
Week in 2024 was ‘Survival- 

More than just Species 
Sustainability.’

Our students had a hands on 
busy week in science lessons, 
whole school rotations and a 

physics incursion that was 
enjoyed by all!




